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REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf. 03 02-98-0009
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 28 September 1998

TO/DEST. 9-1-1 Management Board

FROM/EXP. Co-ordinator, 9-1-1 Management Board

SUBJECT/OBJET 9-1-1 SERVICE INTERRUPTION

REPORT RECOMMENDATION

For discussion.

BACKGROUND

The attached memorandum dated 28 Aug 98 from the Ottawa-Carleton Regional Police Service is
attached for the consideration of the Board.

The 9-1-1 Advisory Committee considered this matter on 25 Sep 98 and the extract of the draft
Minute is appended for your reference.

Approved by
Rosemary Nelson

app.
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Extract of Draft Minute
9-1-1 Advisory Committee
25 September 1998

4. 9-1-1 SERVICE INTERRUPTION
- Co-ordinator, 9-1-1 Advisory Committee report dated 11 Sep 98

The Committee Chair stated that a number of residents in Goulbourn were not connected
to 9-1-1 and requested an overview by the 9-1-1 Manager, Bell.

L. Jenkins advised that the mandate of the Region prior to the introduction of 9-1-1
service in 1988 required all residents of Ottawa-Carleton to have access to 9-1-1.  To
comply with this request, Bell introduced a method to route 9-1-1 calls from residents that
lived within the Region (in boundary areas) but had telephone service from central offices
located outside the Region e.g. Goulbourn - some residents are served from the Carleton
Place central office.  These telephone subscribers required a code to be added to their
customer profile that would allow a 9-1-1 call to be routed to the 9-1-1 Bureau in Ottawa,
but callers outside of the Region e.g. Beckwith Township (Lanark County) would route to
“0” (zero) and a Bell operator.  In the event a code was incorrect, the Regional residents
would also route to “0” as a back-up procedure and the operator would transfer the call to
police, fire or ambulance as was the case for Mr. Clifton as outlined in the report dated 11
September 1998.

She went on to state that in tests following this incident, it was discovered that several
residents were routed to “0” and the routing codes are on every line and they have been
corrected and the entire system was examined to ensure there were no glitches. With the
migration to PERS, this line application will disappear because the new technology will
provide the civic address on the screen of the call-taker and any downstreamed agency.
She indicated she would be meeting with the Fire Chief and residents of the township to
explain this issue to residents.

The Committee Chair advised that when this issue was discussed by the Regional Fire
Chiefs at a recent meeting, it was discovered that this was not the first time this situation
has occurred and he questioned whether there was a way of checking the extent of the
boundaries with a view to determining if there are other groups that might be affected.
L. Jenkins advised that this has already done and while the system is better off now than
before, she could not guarantee it would not happen again.  She explained that in the
situation in Goulbourn, the caller did not know which municipality they were in and when
the 9-1-1 call was routed to a Bell operator who asked which fire department the caller
wanted, listing those that appeared on the screen, the caller chose the wrong one.  She
emphasized that people must know which municipality they live in, so the operator can
properly refer the call to the appropriate agency.


